
 
-Alderperson Cory Neeley, Park & Recreation Board Chair 

 

 

                                        N O T I C E 
 

A meeting of the City of Evansville Park and Recreation Board will be held on the date and time stated below. Notice is further 

given that members of the City Council and Historic Preservation Commission may be in attendance. Requests for persons with 

disabilities who need assistance to participate in this meeting should be made by calling City Hall at (608)-882-2266 with as much 

notice as possible.  

 
 

City of Evansville Park and Recreation Board 

Regular Meeting 

City Hall, 31 S Madison St., Evansville, WI 53536 

Tuesday, July 18, 2023, 6:00 pm 

 

AGENDA 
 

1. Call to Order 

2. Roll Call 

3. Motion to Approve Agenda 

4. Motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the July 20, 2023 meeting and approve 

them as printed. 

5. Civility Reminder 

6. Citizen appearances other than agenda items listed 

7. New Business  

A. Discussion and Motion to Recommend Youth and Recreation Coordinator Position 

Description 

8. Park’s Report 

9. Aquatic Center Report 

10. Old Business 

A. Aquatic Center, Splashpad, and Park Improvement Updates 

B. Adopt-A-Park Signs 

11. Upcoming Meetings 

A. Tuesday, August 15, 2023 at 6:00pm 

12. Motion to Adjourn 





Minutes are not final until approved at the next Regular Meeting. 

City of Evansville 
Park & Recreation Board Regular Meeting 

Tuesday, June 20th 2023 at 6:00 p.m. 

MINUTES 

1. Call to order. Poock called the meeting to order at 6:03pm

2. Roll call:

3. Motion to approve the agenda by Prudhon, seconded by Espinosa. Motion passed 4-0.

4. Motion to waive the reading of the May 16th, 2023 minutes and approve them as printed by
Espinosa, seconded by Prudhon. Motion passed 4-0.

After Poock inquired, a change of ware to water, was made to the first line of the Park’s report.

5. Citizen appearances other than agenda items listed.

• John Petri: Petri resides at 133 Grove Street. Petri wanted to inform the Board that the trees
have not suffered from the drought. He shared one leaf from June 9th along the Disc Golf
Course and another leaf from 100’ away from the other tree. Petri shared that he has a degree
in Horticulture from Western Technical College in La Crosse, 13 years of experience in the
Horticulture Trade, and 6 years in Horticulture in general. He has been a Certified Pesticide
Applicator for the State of Wisconsin. When Prudhon started to interrupt Petri, Petri explained
that he is talking about the “management of the process” not the application and spraying of
the 2 4-D itself. Petri stated that he doesn’t think that the Parks should be under Public Works.
He declared that there are 5 management failings in this one instance. In addition, Public Works
has been illegally spraying in the parks for 8 years because the city wasn’t flagging after the
applications. Petri stated that Chad Renly had been approached by Bill Lathrop about the
flagging in the past. He continued to say that Renly’s reply was that the city doesn’t need to flag
due to the applicator not being certified. Petri repeated that not flagging is against state law.
Petri professed that the little yellow signs at the entrance of the park are not a replacement of
the flagging, it is still illegal not to flag. Anderson interrupted to share that they did flag. Petri
confirmed that flagging was done for the May 14th application. Petri shared that he appreciated
the flagging and thanked Anderson for doing so.

i. Petri’s 5 Failings are below:
1. Petri reports that he met with Foreperson, Dale Roberts, after the application

and Roberts told him that the city does not provide PPE for the applicators. Petri
shared that he is a former applicator, has been a management consultant, and a

Members Present/Absent Others Present 
Alderperson Cory Neeley P (arrived at 6:45pm) Elle Natrop, Youth Baseball Coordinator 
Sue Merrit P Ray Anderson, Park Custodian 
Lyman Fuson A Ben Corridon, EYC Chair 
Chad Sigl A John Petri, Community Member 
Matt Poock P Arlene Larson, Community Member 
Jim Espinosa P Nole Oscar, Community Member 
Gene Prudhon P Denise Eager, Community Member 

Dave & Shelia Watson, Community Members 
Norman Barker, Community Member 
Orion Hunt, Dillon Elliott-Run the Lake, Senior Project 
Ollie Schnepper, Movies in the Park-Senior Project 
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manager of a major corporation.  Petri shared that by not providing PPE, it is 
putting our applicators’ at risk. He continued to explain that if the applicator gets 
any of the concentrate on their clothes and hugs their family, then they are 
putting their family’s health at risk as well. Petri also shared that they are putting 
the city’s financial status at risk because history has shown that applicators can 
sue whomever cause the applicator to be damaged, or their health to fail. There 
had been $10 Billion in Roundup lawsuits. Petri shared that the label state that 
the applicator must wear PPE. The label also tells the applicator what and when 
to wear PPE during the process of the application. Petri continued to explain that 
the PPE for putting the concentration in the tank is different than when applying 
the product. Petri continued to state that the applicator in this situation was not 
wearing any PPE. Petri continued to explain that the applicator could sue the city 
for “10’s of millions of dollars” if the applicator comes down with something like 
Lymphoma in the future. Petri continued to share that “we are at fault because 
we didn’t provide him with the PPE.” Petri shared that he had been in Risk 
Litigation and is disgusted that the city is taking such a risk to save a few hundred 
dollars. Tenkoz Low Vol 4 was applied at the park. The other failing are: 

2. Wrong Product 
3. Wrong Time 
4. No Training 
5. No Management 

 
Prudhon inquired if Petri had any suggestions about how to move forward. Petri 
asserted that it needs to be mandated that employees wear PPE as a function of 
their job. Petri continued that if employees refuse to wear PPE, they should be 
terminated due to the risk to the city. For the mixing process, chemical apron, 
gloves, and goggles are needed and it needs to be budgeted by the city. Petri 
continued to share that the applicator on May 14th was not wearing goggles, which 
is mandated for protection, along with a long sleeve shirt, long pants with socks and 
shoes. After the application is completed, the clothing need to be washed separate 
from the rest of the family’s clothing to prevent cross contamination. Petri 
continued to express that Public Works is not capable of the training. Petri asserted 
that the prior components are the reasons that we need to get Parks out of Public 
Works so that it can be an independent department again. Poock asked Petri if an 
application of a product is important or essential for the park, to which Petri replied 
with a “no.” 

• Ben Corridon: Corridon expressed his concern over the slowness of the creek flow. He would 
like to see if the dam sluice gates could be opened a little for the Ducky Derby to take place 
during the July 4th Ducky Derby. Anderson explained that the Creek is running slow due to the 
lack of rain. Anderson was unsure if the sluices could be opened. Poock was going to see if 
there would be someone that could better answer his question.  

• Nole Oscar: Oscar, from 120 Grove Street, was looking to see if it would be possible to get the 
Horseshoe Pits cleaned up and useable again. Anderson confirmed that it could be a possible 
project for some help that was coming to the Park on July 10th. Oscar continued to propose the 
opportunity to possibly have a league next summer.  

• Arlene Larson: Larson, 126 N 2nd St, expressed interest in participating in the 2025-2030 Park 
Plan. She would like to look for a larger place for dogs as the City is moving towards the 
Westside Park. 
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6. New business 
 

A. Senior Project-Run The Lake at Lake Leota Orion Hunt and Dillon Elliott presented their 
plans for a series of competitive runs that they would like to take place on August 5th, with 
the proceeds going to the High School Running Program. They shared what they had done 
to date to prepare for the event. The list included: reserving the park, talking to the Bandits 
Baseball Program to move their practice, calling Foreperson Dale Roberts for Cones/Barriers 
(they haven’t received a call back), spoken with Sgt. Rittenhouse in regards to the Off Leash 
Animal Ordinance that takes place on Saturday mornings, speaking with Chief Kleisch about 
having EMS vehicle or personnel available for emergencies, and permission from the Public 
Safety Committee. Hunt and Elliott then handed out a map of the intended route. They 
would like to close off the roads into the park. When Espinosa inquired about how many 
potential runners they would see, they think that they would most likely see 25-50 runners, 
maybe 100 runners at the most. Poock asked Natrop about the Staff Memo that was 
included in the packet. Natrop informed the board that due to the two reservations and the 
Bandit’s tournament, the roads into the park could not be closed. Poock let Hunt and Elliott 
know that it would need to be confirmed that they Bandits will not need the Park. 
Additional discussion occurred about ways to put on the event without closing the Park, 
including crossing guards, and running on the grass. Anderson suggested speaking with the 
ECP to get ideas in navigating the park without closing it. 

Motion to approve the event, with the conditions to use cones and check in with the 
Bandits baseball team, by Espinosa, seconded by Prudhon. Motion passed 4-0. 

B. Senior Project-Ollie Schnepper Schnepper would like to host Movie Nights in the Park at 
Leota. The nights that he was interested in, were June 30th, July 22nd, and August 19th. He 
would like to donate the money raised to the JED Foundation. The JED Foundation helps 
protect emotional health and prevent suicide for youth. Schnepper would like to hold the 
event along the creek, near the Bridge by the Lower Ball Diamond. Each of the evenings 
would have 2 movies shown. The themes are Disney (Moana, Tangled), Oldie but a Goodie 
(Back to the Future, Beauty and the Beast), and Super Hero Night (Big Hero 6, Lego 
Batman). Schnepper understands that it would be illegal to charge admission. Instead there 
will be concessions available to generate income for the JED Foundation donation. Natrop 
explained that the June 30th date would be a problem due to the park preparations for the 
July 4th events. Schnepper was going to look at options for a third night. 
Motion to approve the use of Lake Leota Park by Ollie Schnepper to show movies with 
concessions for 3 nights, with proceeds to benefit the JED Foundation by Prudhon, 
seconded by Espinosa. Motion passed 4-0. 

C. Lake Leota Park Trees 
a. Denise Eager: Eager, from 239 E Liberty, passed out pictures to the Board that had 

been taken at Lake Leota Park. Eager explained that she agrees with what Petri had 
already shared. Eager feels that there are so many things wrong with the application 
of the 2 4-D by the City of Evansville. Eager shared that she had wondered to herself, 
if the City had announced ahead of time that they would be applying this product, as 
it causes cancer and has endocrine disruptors. Eager expressed concern about the 
kids that ride their bikes through the park, as well as playing on or near where the 
product was applied. Eager continued by verifying with Petri, that the chemical has a 
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half-life of approximately 14 days. Petri jumped in to share that the children were 
playing on the application site for the School Field Days that took place at the park, 
as there wasn’t enough rain to wash away the product from the soil.  Petri continued 
to share that Dr. Allison, who works for Pioneer, had offered to the city a way to 
litigate the contamination in the soil for $15/acre, and it was turned down. Eager 
continued to state that “the City of Evansville is asking for a lawsuit.” Eager 
expressed that there needs to be notification for this process in the newspaper, on 
website, and flags. Eager went on to share concern about the workers not receiving 
proper protection. Eager had gone to the National Pesticide Information Center, and 
had read that the workers need to have all of their skin covered. In addition, when 
mixing the chemical, you also need a chemical resistant apron. Petri followed up by 
stating that he heard directly from Foreperson Dale Roberts that it is policy to not 
give out PPE. Eager started to bring up the pictures that she had handed out and 
started to talk about the area along the river, when Anderson interrupted. Anderson 
pointed out that picture 1-the tree had been hit by a weed whacker, causing the 
harm (Petri agreed), picture 2-the dead grass circles is where the old merry-go-
round had been placed, and picture 3-the tree has a lack of dirt under it. Petri then 
pointed out that the tree has gravel under it, making it difficult to grow. Eager 
shared that she was glad to get clarification on the pictures as she was concerned 
about what had happened at these locations. Eager took the pictures back, and 
commented that she was going to give them back to Jana Baumberger as the 
pictures were part of her concern. Eager continued to express concern over the kids 
fishing in the river. Petri interjected that the product is toxic to aquatic, insects, and 
other life as it travels downstream. Petri confirmed that the kids wouldn’t have 
come in contact from the water, and he would be more concerned about the blue-
green algae that is coming from upstream. Petri did mention that the algae is not a 
problem coming from the City. The only thing that Petri feels that the city could do, 
would be to call the DNR to find out which farmer is illegally putting the wrong 
fertilizer down. Anderson informed everyone that the application had taken place on 
Monday and Tuesday, first thing in the morning, while the kids were in school.  
Anderson continued to point out that during the application, he would contact 
everyone that entered the park to make them aware, and ask them to stay on the 
roads. Anderson continued by saying that other than the lack of PPE, he feels that 
the City didn’t do anything wrong. Eager continued by asking Anderson about 
alerting the community ahead of time, to which Anderson indicated that it would be 
something that could be looked into. Petri shared that flagging had been done, but it 
didn’t rain which would be more of a planning item. Petri continued to share that 
when the mowing that occurred while it was dry out, created contaminated clouds 
of dust. Petri feels that the product could probably be still in the top inch of the soil, 
except for where there was an attempt to water the trees. Eager asked Petri if the 
product is something that kids can still come in contact with. Petri shared that while 
he won’t let his dog on the grass, he wouldn’t be able to say for certain without 
doing some testing. Petri continued to share that the product is toxic to dogs, but 
indicated that more information on that could come from Dr. Watson. Anderson 
shared that he did alert Dave Watson prior to the application. Petri continued to 
point out that the product was sprayed on a park where hundreds of dogs walk. 
Eager pointed out that any finger pointing shouldn’t be at Anderson. Eager finalized 
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by sharing that they are all just learning about it now, as no one was informed ahead 
of time. 

b. John Petri: Petri continued to talk about the failings of the application (wrong 
product, the wrong time of year, and no training). 

i. Product: Petri reported that the wrong product was used, as it is toxic to 
dogs in a dog walking park. Petri shared that he would have used a granular 
version weed and feed product, earlier in the year so that is could align with 
rainfall. Petri explained that the 2 4-D product itself wasn’t the issue. The 
problem was that it was massively misapplied. When Petri asked Anderson if 
he knew what the pints per acre mixture was, Anderson reported that the 
applicator was the one that mixed the product. Petri repeated that the “issue 
here, was the wrong product, for this particular application, for that 
particular park.” 

ii. Time of Year: The weed herbicide should have been applied before the 
weeds were flowering, particularly the dandelions. They had been flowering 
for two weeks prior to the pesticide application. They were in flower when 
the pesticide was applied. Petri continued to share that dandelions have the 
ability to set seed, even when they are dead. Petri explained that the product 
should have been applied mid to late April, when they were just starting to 
bud, they wouldn’t have flowered. Petri continued to explain that it was 
applied at the wrong time of the year because Public Works doesn’t know 
plants, and Parks is not the same thing as Public Works.  

iii. No Training: According to Petri, when he asked Dale Roberts how the 
applicator was trained, Petri was told “Read the Label.” Petri asked Dale 
Roberts a second time, as was given the same answer. Petri shared that the 
label was 14 pages long for TenKoz, low vol. 4. While the product has 
multiple formulations, the one that Petri read, has a 77 % concentration of 2 
4-D, which is half of Agent Orange, and the other 22% was petroleum oil. It’s 
a product mostly used for agriculture. Petri did share that use for Parks is 
listed for this particular product. Petri continued to explain that “read the 
label” is not training, and per WI Statutes 101.597, applicators must be 
trained with a training program. Petri reiterated that the reason that a 
training program doesn’t exist is because Public Works is not Parks. Petri 
shared that we have no training, and in addition there is a manager 
abdicating responsibility by telling them to “read the label.” 

Neeley arrived at 6:45pm.  
 

Poock interrupted Petri to ask him what can be done moving forward. 
Petri said that we can move forward by getting “Parks out from Public Works, 
out of Municipal Services. It needs a Parks Director, who is trained and 
educated in creating and maintaining and managing public spaces, to the 
benefit of the city, the health of the citizens’, the health of the citizen’s 
children, their pets, and the environment. We need this person to hire his or 
her own staff. One of the staff members must be a certified pesticide 
applicator, so that this doesn’t happen again.” Petri reiterated that the 
applicator read the label wrong, and put too much concentration into the 
tank because he probably got the acres wrong. When Poock asked Petri 
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about using a different product, Petri confirmed that he would have used a 
granular weed and feed product. Petri feels that there are plenty of other 
things wrong in the parks, such as aeration and mulching around the trees 
that could be handled by a qualified Park’s Director. Poock asked Petri to 
write up some action steps that the city should consider. Petri continued to 
share that he doesn’t agree with the way the Parks is set up currently 
because “we have people who are doing stuff that they shouldn’t be doing 
because they don’t know what they are doing, and they don’t know that they 
don’t know what they are doing.” 
Espinosa interjected that it is great that the Board is becoming aware of 
these items. Espinosa continued to share that Park Board is an Advisory 
Board, so any action needs to come from Common Council. Espinosa 
suggested that the application process could be something that may be 
outsourced.  
Neeley shared that he had previously met with Petri and the Parks staff to 
look at things. Neeley shared that he had tried to get this situation on the 
Municipal Services meeting, but Jim Brooks had said that he wasn’t going to 
put it on there. Then Neeley had tried to put it on Common Council. While 
Common Council had been cancelled, the feeling was that it should go to 
Park Board first. Neeley continued that for the protection of the staff, they 
should be wearing the PPE, to which Espinosa agreed. 
Petri continued by addressing Anderson to ask him what recipe was used to 
fill the tanks. Petri continued to push that Public Works needs to share with 
the public, because they are asking, and by law it needs to be shared. Petri 
continued to explain how the volatilization happened in this situation at 
about 10’-20’ due to the warmer temperatures. As it volatilized, the chemical 
hit the oak trees, and went beyond the Park boundaries. Petri stated that it 
hurt the Oak and Hickory trees the most. Petri also warned that the City may 
get claims since it impacted residents off of park property. 
 

c. Dave & Shelia Watson: Dave Watson, from 32 Grove Street, shared that they were 
appreciative that Anderson had shared ahead of time that the application was going 
to take place. Watson reported that the Park employees have done a great job 
taking care of the Park, and don’t get enough credit for all that they do. Watson 
continued to share that all of his trees (except Blue Spruce) have been damaged 
from the spraying. Watson reported that he has a 30’ Red Oak that is completely 
wilted, an ancient Walnut tree that all of the leaves are showing damage, and every 
Red Bud tree in his yard is damaged. Watson shared that he understands that it 
wasn’t the intention to harm any trees, but also wants to know what he should do 
about his trees. Watson is also concerned because he is sure that they had windows 
open the day of the spraying. As it has been reported, since the chemical aerosolized 
into the trees, it probably came into the house as well, exposing them to the 
chemical mixture. Shelia Watson shared that they need to know exactly what the 
trees were exposed to, so that they can give the information to an Arborist. She 
reiterated that it needs to be made public as to what the chemical that was used. 
She feels very sad for the person that applied the chemical. Petri jumped in to state 
that “this is not the applicator’s fault. He was told to read the label and he read it 
wrong.” Watson asked if he should call an arborist, or if the city has an arborist that 
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could look at the trees. Petri tried to offer a name, but Watson shared that he does 
knows someone that has done work for him prior. 

Neeley shared that the City had consulted with Kendall Wethal, an Arborist, who had 
thought that the trees would recover. Neeley continued to share that the city has 
not had any chemical testing to date. Petri had previously told Neeley that he was 
going to look into testing. Petri shared that he had not proceeded as it was going to 
cost $1000 for the testing. Neeley asked for the quote that Petri had received. Petri 
shared that it was more of an informal quote, but he would get a final one. Neeley 
ask Prudhon about Pioneer Company as being an option for testing, as Prudhon had 
mentioned them before. Neeley pointed out that the city is purchasing the product 
from the company, and the chemical is coming straight out of the bottle, so 
whatever is in the bottle should be what came from the factory. Petri pointed out 
that the key point that would be needed is the pints per acre. Watson asked if he 
could be let known what the dose was. Neeley asked Anderson if the pints per acre 
was recorded anywhere. Anderson replied that it probably was not recorded 
anywhere. Petri repeated again that not having a record is against the law. Anderson 
jumped in to say that he understand that the city was wrong in some things, and 
that he is concerned about everyone. Petri went on to point out that it has been 
“illegality, after illegality, after illegality.”  

d. Norman Barker: Barker, from 112 Grove Street, expressed concern due to a couple
of Hickory Trees that he has on his property that appear to be damaged. Barker
mentioned that he is pretty far back from the park. Barker is also concerned about
the Historical Preservation of the Park, as he sits on the Historical Preservation
Committee as well. Barker would like to know why would the City risk 200 year old
trees to apply weed and feed. He said that it would cost a couple grand per tree, if
they have to take any of the trees down.

Neeley addressed the room to tell them that he understands their valid concerns.
Neeley explained that the next step would be to take the issue to Common Council.
The goal would be to see if there could be a decision made or if there could be effort
made to change things. Neeley suggested that potentially it could be getting
someone who is certified or change the application process.

e. Nole Oscar: Oscar asked Petri about a concern he has about his vegetable garden
that had been planted prior to the application. Petri shared that if the leaves are
good now, then the vegetables will be fine as they bounce back better.

Dave Watson asked the Board if there was a way to prevent this from happening in
the future. Espinosa reassured the room that preventing this from happening again
is the goal. Espinosa reiterated that everyone should be wearing the correct PPE,
and the goal for anyone that works for the City, is to go home safely. In addition, the
goal is to be better in the future. Sheilia Watson wanted to verify that while the label
for the product is known, it won’t be known what concentration was sprayed. Petri
jumped in to share that this is the reason why there needs to be a certified pesticide
applicator on staff. Petri feels that is the key takeaway to recommend to Council.
Poock thanked everyone for sharing with them what had occurred. Petri did share
that the White Oaks are showing some new growth, which is encouraging. The Red
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Oaks are still showing signs of distress. Prudhon also thanked everyone for sharing. 
Prudhon identifies this event as a learning opportunity for everyone.  

7. Park’s report Anderson shared that the partitions have been installed in the boys’ restroom.
Department of Public Works and Park staff have also been watering the smaller trees. In addition, due
to the lack of rain, there has been very little mowing that has taken place.

8. Aquatic Center Report: Natrop read the Aquatic Report that was provided by Angie Olsen, the Aquatic
Center Director. The written report read: We opened on June 9th. The heater wasn't working and the
first several days the weather wasn't great so attendance was pretty low. The heater still isn't working,
but the water AND weather are warmer so all are happy. Swimming lessons started last night and
things went smoothly. Swim team started on the 12th and there are right around 70 kids, currently. The
cooler in the park store stopped working, but appliance works was out today and are ordering a part.
Ray got it temporarily working for the time being.

Poock also shared that the fundraising has been going well. Almost $1.1 million has been raised to date. 
9. Old business

• Adopt-A-Park program : Signs
Neeley shared that he had some folks reach out to find out more about the signs. Anderson
mentioned that there is a person in town that makes signs. The decision was to reach out to
them to get a cost for approximately 20 signs.

10. Other

• Meeting reminder:

Regular meeting on July 18th, 2023 at 6:00 p.m.
Poock and Neeley both made a mention that they would be unable to attend the next meeting.

Espinosa had the Soccer Club reach out to know what had been done to the soccer fields at
Westside Park. The impression was that nothing had been done to the fields to deal with the
pooling of water that had happened in the past. Poock thought that they had been graded.
Anderson mentioned that he had walked them with Foreperson Dale Roberts, and had some
questions as well. Poock mentioned looking at the City website for updates. Poock was going to
email MSA to find out directly from them what had been done to the fields.

11. Motion to adjourn by Espinosa, seconded by Poock. Motion passed at 7:15pm 5-0.

Respectfully Submitted,

Elle Natrop
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YOUTH AND RECREATION COORDINATOR 

(PART-TIME TO FULL-TIME) 
POSITION DESCRIPTION 

General Statement of Duties: 

The Youth and Recreation Coordinator will develop, organize, schedule, supervise, and directly 
staff youth programs/activities for residents and students and is responsible for the operations of 
the Evansville Youth Center (EYC). The Youth and Recreation Coordinator reports to the 
Evansville Youth Center Board and Evansville Park and Recreation Board respectively and is 
under the supervision of the City Administrator/ Finance Director. The coordinator supervises 
the EYC staff and Aquatic Center Supervisor(s). 

Distinguishing Features of the Position: 
The Youth and Recreation Coordinator hours may vary depending on seasonal programming and 
annual budget allocations. Minimum work will include managing the Youth Center, with 
additional work including planning community recreation activities and youth sports. Full-time 
work will include the supervision of park facilities and aquatic center. 

Examples of work (illustrative only): 

Evansville Youth Center (part-time): 
• Provide onsite staffing at the Youth Center and other scheduled programs. Assist and

provide staff guidance for Youth Center volunteers.
• Maintain safe, clean, & secure environment at the Youth Center.
• Determine facility and program needs.
• Plan, develop, organize, and implement Youth Center onsite/offsite programs and

activities (i.e. field trips, health living programs, first aid, and personal interests).
• Manage budget for programs responsibly
• Manage and organize all fundraising activities for the Youth Center as directed by the

EYC Committee.
• Handles customer relations with the public, including youth, parents and city staff.  Takes

immediate action to resolve conflicts and informs the appropriate supervisory staff of any
incidents.

• Market, promotion, and conduct public relations of EYC programs.

Youth Sports Programs (3/4 time): 
• Manage and promote youth sports programs such as T-ball and coach pitch
• Collect fees, registrations, develop rosters, draft schedules, place orders, and assign

coaches.
• Coordinate with aquatic center, school district, soccer, and other baseball programs to

understand and fill in gaps in youth sports via City efforts.
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Recreation Programs (full-time): 
• Identify and prioritize the creation of community recreation programs outlined in the Park

and Outdoor Recreation Plan of the City.
• Develop new activities and programs for residents that focus on social interactions,

health, and well-being.
• Responsible for advertising, scheduling, facility preparation, budgeting, staffing, supplies

preparation, registration, fees collection, and post evaluations for recreation program
activities.

• Oversee the daily operations of summer recreation programs, including the supervision of
any summer program staff

• Coordinate with school district, library, Building a Safer Evansville, and Creekside Place
on implementing programs and activities for youth and adults

• Lead and supervise activities, monitor behaviors
• Plan, develop, and implement curriculum for the summer camp programs
• Order supplies/snacks and monitor and adhere to program budget
• Coordinate a positive and consistent communication and marketing strategy for City

recreation programs
• Presents periodic program updates to the Evansville Park Board.
• Handles customer relations with the public. As conflicts arise with staff or customers,

takes immediate action to resolve the problem and informs the appropriate supervisory
staff of the incident.

Recreation Management (full-time): 
• Provides general oversight and management of aquatic and park facilities throughout the

City.
• Manage Aquatic Center Supervisor(s) as well as Parks Custodian
• Monitor and coordinate with Public Works Superintendent and public works staff general

maintenance needs of parks and facilities.
• Monitor and coordinate with Public Works Superintendent and City Administrator

budget/CIP needs for park facilities.

Miscellaneous: 
• Exhibit cheerful and friendly attitude and show respect and concern for others.
• This position may require after hours work as needed for special events and attending

board meetings
• The position functions with a great deal of independence.
• Other similar duties as may be assigned consistent with the organization and operation of

EYC and recreation programs.
• Report matters of attendance, budget, discipline, and other pertinent matters to the

Administrator

Required Knowledge, Skills, and Abilities: 
• Knowledge and experience in recreation programming.
• Bachelor’s degree in recreation administration is desirable.
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• Strong organizational and problem-solving skills, as well as the ability to demonstrate
good judgment.

• Verbal and written communication skills with the ability to effectively communicate with
and to work well with youth, other employees, volunteers, and members of the
community.

• Possess strong computer skills to effectively utilize current software like Word and Excel
to communicate and inform to students, parents, schools, and boards.  Generate flyers and
other informational materials for the community.

Work Environment: 
Works primarily inside the EYC building.  Activities areas within the building include pool 
table, air hockey, video games, lounge area, kitchen and more.  This position may have to 
operate or assist students operating an oven and stove making snacks.  This position may also 
have to work outside monitoring students and residents outdoors.  This position may chaperone 
students or residents on a field trip or walking to other community locations. 

Physical Demands: 
The physical demands described here are representative of those that must be met by an 
employee to successfully perform the essential functions of this job.  Reasonable 
accommodations may be made to enable individuals with disabilities to perform the essential 
functions.  While performing the duties of this job, the employee is frequently required to see 
and hear the children being monitored.  The employee is required to walk, sit, talk, or hear.  The 
employee may be required to lift, pull and/or move up to 50 pounds infrequently and for limited 
periods.   

Selection Guidelines: 
Formal applications, rating of education and experience, and an interview and reference check. 
Job-related tests may be required. 

Compensation:  
The City of Evansville’s Pay Philosophy categorizes this position in a pay grade of ____ 

The duties listed above are intended only as illustrations of the various types of work that may be 
performed.  The omission of specific statements of duties does not exclude them from the 
position if the work is similar, related, or a logical assignment to the position. 

This position description does not constitute an employment agreement between the employer 
and employee and is subject to change by the employer as the needs of the employer and 
requirements of the job change. No individual City official has authority to enter into an oral or 
written promise or contract of employment with any individual or group of employees. Any 
employment contract must be approved by a majority of the Common Council. 

Reviewed by the Parks & recreation Board 07/17/2023, Reviewed by the EYC Board 7/--/2023, Approved by 
Finance and Labor Relations Committee on 07/--/2023. 





NAME OF PARKS: ADDRESS 

Leonard-Leota Park 15 Antes Drive 

West Side Park South 6th Street 

Countryside Park North Water Street 

Franklin Park Corner of Main and South Union Street 

Seminary Park South Fourth Street, near Church Street 

Brzezinksi Park Corner of West Church and Crawford Street 

Wind Prairie Park South Second Street, near Old Hwy 92 

Maple Hill Cemetery Cemetery Road 

Dog Park 525 South Madison Street 

Other: 

FLOWER BEDS: AREA DESCRIPTION: 

Leonard-Leota Park #1 By Hwy 14, North of Madison Street 

Leonard-Leota Park #2 By Hwy 14, South of Madison Street 

Leonard-Leota Park #3 By tank 

Leonard-Leota Park #4 In the road by the bell tower 

Leonard-Leota Park #5 In the road, up the hill 

Leonard-Leota Park #6 By Second Street 

Leonard-Leota Park #7 At the Swimming Pool Sign 

Franklin Park At the sign 

Peace Garden South Fourth Street, near Church Street 

*View the Adopt-A-Park Program via www.ci.evansville.wi.gov for up-to-date information!

City of Evansville Adopt-A-Park Program   Appendix | Available Parks 
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